TOWN OF HAMILTON
REGULAR BOARD MEETING
FEBRUARY 9, 2021
APPROVE MINUTES

Chairman Blaine Lee opened the monthly board meeting at 7:30 p.m. on Tuesday, February 9, 2021 and the Pledge of Allegiance followed.  
ROLL CALL:  Chairman Blaine Lee, Supervisors Kevin Hoyer and Paul Degenhardt, Treasurer Katie Reding and Clerk Sara Schultz were present.
MINUTES:  The clerk read the minutes from the January board meeting and were approved as read by motion made by Degenhardt and seconded by Hoyer.  Motion carried.
AGENDA:  Hoyer moved to approve the agenda which was read by Lee and was supported with a second by Degenhardt.  Motion passed.  There was no public comment.
LA CROSSE COUNTY MITIGATION PLAN: The board was asked to review the La Crosse County Multi-Hazards Mitigation Plan 2020-2024 which is required as a condition of future grant funding (FEMA) and to adopt a resolution pertaining to the plan.  Lee motioned to approve while Degenhardt seconded.   The board members stated they would like to find out if there have been changes to this plan first, so Degenhardt and Lee both rescinded their motions.  At this time, Degenhardt made a motion to authorize the chairman to investigate any changes that have been made with the La Crosse County Emergency Management, and if acceptable, go ahead and sign the resolution (2021-02-09).  Hoyer seconded this motion and it carried.
HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS MATERIAL PROGRAM: The amount due for 2021 is $3,622.10 and is for the resident’s usage of the county landfill.  Hoyer and Degenhardt approved to pay this bill and the motion carried.
ROAD REPORT:  The chairman took care of a complaint about snow removal in a cul-de-sac in the Lake Neshonoc campground.  Our road patrolmen will take care of it on the weekends.  Lee will talk to OSI about spraying weeds this summer.
RECYCLING CENTER:  Everything is going well.  Hansen’s Recycling is now picking up the items on the wall.
UPCOMING DATES:  Special Elector’s meeting for the new town site will be held at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, April 20th, 2021 and the Annual Meeting will be at 7:30 p.m. that same night.  The regular board meeting for April will be on the 13th at 7:30 p.m.
FINANCIAL REPORTS: The financial reports were handed out to the board and were approved by Hoyer and supported with a second by Degenhardt.  Motion carried.  At this time, the bills were paid by motion made by Hoyer and seconded by Degenhardt. Carried.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:55 p.m. with motions made by Degenhardt and Hoyer.  
                                                                                                                    _________________________
                                                                                                                    Sara Schultz, Clerk 

